
The DeKalb County Commission met in regular session on Tuesday January 10, 2023 at 10:00 

a.m. in the DeKalb County Activities Building (Courthouse Annex). Those present were 

President Ricky Harcrow, Shane Wootten, Ron Saferite, and Lester Black. Absent was Terry 

Harris. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Harcrow with President Harcrow delivering the 

invocation, and Mr. Black leading the Pledge. 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

It was moved by Mr. Wootten, seconded by Mr. Saferite with all members voting affirmatively, 

motion carrying to dispense with the reading of the minutes and to accept them as presented in 

written format. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Road Department 

Update—Mr. Broyles gave a brief update stating the Boom Mowers previously approved and 

purchased from state bid (Source Well), would be delivered in 12-15 weeks and three of the 

previously approved pick-ups and three crew trucks are ready with the remainder still about 3 

months out. He also stated that last year a force feed loader was approved and ordered and 

expects delivery on that machine in May. Mr. Broyles also noted that crews are continuing to 

patch pot-holes in all districts. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Engineer 

Award Sheriff Truck Bid--Mr. Luther stated that bids were opened on January 5, 2023 for the 

purchase of a 2022 Chevrolet Silverado (in stock) for Sheriff Welden. The bid was awarded to 

Donohoo Chevrolet who had the bid at $60,000 (note: the truck was fully equipped with all law 

enforcement equipment, including lights/sirens, etc.). 

  

Mr. Wootten made a motion to approve. Mr. Black seconded the motion. All members voting 

affirmatively, motion carried. 

 

Award Integrated Tool Carrier (Boom Mower) Bid—Mr. Luther stated that bids were opened on 

January 5, 2023 for the purchase of two (2) Boom Mowers. Chambers American Products was 

the only bid received. The bid was $176,550/each for a total of $353,100 for two Boom Mowers. 

He also stated that Chambers would reduce the price by a total of $10,000 if the County would 

let them take possession of the tractor that burned. The County would be able to keep the boom 

and one of the tires. 

 

Mr. Black made a motion to approve the request, seconded by Mr. Saferite, all members voting 

affirmatively, motion carried. 

 

Rebuild Alabama Annual Report—Mr. Luther presented the FY2022 County Rebuild Alabama 

Annual Report (on file in the Engineers Office) and requested the Commission’s approval (see 

summary below): 

 

DISTRICT 1:  

CR 159 $128,657.68 

CR 715 $          0.00 
Carried over to 2023FY 

 CR 106 $140,773.21 

CR 323 $0.00 
Carried over to 2023FY 

 

 

 

 

  



 

DISTRICT 2: 

CR 296 $65,896.00 

CR 135 $42,240.00 

CR 471 $44,743.16 

CR 203 $39,360.40 

CR 837 $22,525.28 

CR 15 $38,179.07 

CR 302 $33,114.00 

CR 443 $25,824.50 

 

DISTRTICT 3: 

CR 22 $18,035.50 

CR 255 $87,833.72 

CR 264 $32,091.36 

CR 265 $18,961.83 

CR 465 $29,920.00 

CR 127 $125,040.00 

 

DISTRICT 4: 

CR 38 $41,934.45 

CR 48 $55,740.00 

CR 76 $33,637.12 

CR 122 $0.00 
Carried over to 2023FY 

CR 214 $0.00 
Carried over to 2023FY 

CR 407 $0.00 Carried over to 2023FY 

CR 485 $0.00 Carried over to 2023FY 

 

Total CRAF funds expended - $1,024,507.28 

Total CRAF funds received - $1,247,529.62 

 

Carryover from 2021FY - $    8.859.82 

Carryover from 2022FY - $223,022.34 

 

Total Carryover to 2023FY - $231,882.16 

 

Mr. Saferite made a motion to accept the report. Mr. Black seconded the motion. All members 

voting affirmatively, motion carried. 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Preliminary Subdivision Plat Approval—Mr. Luther requested the Commission’s approval for 

the Preliminary Subdivision Plat (Four Winds) located at the corner of CR 384 & CR 375. 

 



Mr. Wootten made a motion to approve, seconded by Mr. Saferite, all members voting 

affirmatively, motion carried. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Sheriff’s Office—Sheriff Welden requested the Commission’s approval to hire David Stanley as 

an additional FT SRO at Crossville Middle/High School. He stated that the cost would be split 

between the County and DeKalb County BOE (note: the County will pay the PT cost and the 

County BOE will pay the FT costs). 

 

Mr. Saferite made a motion to accept the report. Mr. Black seconded the motion. All members 

voting affirmatively, motion carried. 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Jail Personnel 

Corrections—Chief Cagle requested approval to hire three Corrections officers. They are as 

follows: 

 Nathan Palmar (replaces Cameron Maddox) 

 Mitchell Smith (replaces Jessica Johnson) 

 Robert McArther (replaces Parker Prea) 

 

Mr. Wootten made a motion to approve. Mr. Saferite seconded the motion. All members voting 

affirmatively, motion carried to approve the request for the new hires. 

 

Resignation—Chief Cagle requested the Commission accept the resignation of Correction’s 

Officer Dawson Bobo and presented Officer Bobo’s 2-week notice. 

 

Mr. Wootten made a motion to approve, seconded by Mr. Black, all members voting 

affirmatively, motion carried. 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Revenue Commission— 

Personnel—Mr. Wilks requested the Commission accept the resignation of Nancy Berdnal (Tag 

Clerk), and to transfer Gloria Aguilar to that position (from the Reappraisal Fund). He also 

requested approval to post the Reappraisal position vacated by Ms. Aguilar. 

 

Mr. Wootten made a motion to approve, seconded by Mr. Saferite, all members voting 

affirmatively, motion carried. 

 

Eagleview Contract—Mr. Wilks requested the Commission approve the amended contract 

between Pictometry International and DeKalb County, which allows for better photography 

clarity in Aerial views of property and buildings. 

 

Mr. Wootten made a motion to approve the amended contract, seconded by Mr. Saferite, all 

members voting affirmatively, motion carried. 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 

ARPA Resolutions—Mr. Sharp presented four ARPA Expenditure Resolutions to the Commission for 

approval.  

 

Mr. Saferite made a motion to adopt all four (4) Resolutions to authorize expenditures of these water 

projects.  Mr. Black seconded the motion, all members voted affirmatively, motion carried to adopt the 

following Resolutions:  

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Mack Truck Financing Resolution—Mr. Sharp presented a Resolution for financing Seventeen 

(17) 2023 Mack Trucks and Twelve (12) Stampede Dump Bodies with Cadence Equipment 

Finance. He requested the Commission approve and authorize Mr. Harcrow and himself to 

proceed and to sign the necessary documents. 

 

Mr. Black made a motion, seconded by Mr. Saferite, all members voted affirmatively, motion 

carried to adopt the following Resolution: 

 

 

 



______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

2023 Severe Weather Preparedness Tax Holiday Resolution—President Harcrow requested 

the Commission approve the 2023 Sales Tax Exempt Severe Weather Preparedness Tax Holiday 

(Feb. 24-26). 

 

Mr. Wootten made a motion, seconded by Mr. Saferite, all members voting affirmatively, motion 

carried to adopt the following Resolution: 

 

 
______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

High Falls Project Bid Award—Mr. Sharp notified the Commission that bids were opened on 

December 15, 2022 for RTP Project no 21-RT-54-02 (High Falls walking Trail and Kayak 

Launch Improvements). Two bids were received, K.W. Raines Assoc. and Thrive Outdoor. The 

bid was awarded to K.W. Raines Associates, Inc. who had the low bid of $63,992 (note: Thrive 

Outdoors had a bid of $168,218). 

 

Mr. Black made a motion to approve, seconded by Mr. Wootten, all members voting 

affirmatively, motion carried. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

President Harcrow notified the audience that the next meeting will be on Tuesday January 24, 

2023 and asked for a motion to adjourn. 



 

Mr. Wootten made a motion to adjourn. The president declared no objections and ordered the 

meeting adjourned. 

 

 

___________________________________________ 

Ricky Harcrow, President 

 

___________________________________________ 

Shane Wootten, Commissioner District I 

 

_____________ABSENT______________________ 

Terry Harris, Commissioner District II 

 

___________________________________________ 

Ron Saferite, Commissioner District III 

 

___________________________________________ 

Lester Black, Commissioner District IV 

 


